May 24, 1943 Mr. C. Arthur Cheatham, Senior Deputy Administrator, War Savings Staff, Treasury Department, Atlanta, Georgia. Dear Mr. Cheatham: Just as a matter of record, I am writing to thank you for your letter of April 16, and to tell you that this college was glad to have the opportunity of sponsoring the Lowndes County War Bond Drive for the month of April. The quota was \$399,000.00. This sum was more than doubled, as approximately \$865,000.00 worth of bonds were bought in Lowndes County. Miss Catherine Garbutt was student chairman of the Drive, and I am sure she would appreciate having a note of congratulations from you. Under another cover, I am sending you a War Bond Bulletin which tells of a scholarship fund which is being raised by our students to enable girls to come to college after the war. Already, more than \$300,000.00 has been put into this fund. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, FRR/ar